
 

HB0336: Maryland School for the Blind - Public School Construction 

Program - Eligibility 

Bill Hearing: February 7th, 2023, 1:00pm, Appropriations Committee  

Chairman Ben Barnes, Vice Chair Mark S. Chang, and Members of the Committee,  

 

 

Today, I am pleased to be the sponsor of this legislation before this committee. Since 2012, the 

Maryland School for the Blind (MSB) has been eligible for funds from the Public-School 

Construction Program (PSCP). In 2028, the bill that has allowed for MSB’s eligibility will 

expire. Many of the buildings on the MSB campus were built before the Individuals with 

Disabilities Education Act (IDEA) and the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). As a result, 

these buildings, as we now know, were unsuitable for students with complex needs. The MSB 

serves over 65% of the 2,000 Maryland students identified as blind or visually impaired every 

year. Most of the approximately 1300 blind and low vision students, many with multiple 

disabilities, throughout the state are impacted by MSB’s services and the beautiful campus 

afforded by the State’s investment through the PSCP. Because of inclusion in the PSCP, MSB 

has been transformed into a state-of-the-art, accessible campus. Students can now access all 

buildings and bathrooms on the campus. Offering this accessible campus will continue to help 

empower students with multiple disabilities as well as develop their skills and achieve the same 

level of knowledge as their peers.  

 

House Bill 366 allows MSB to remain in the PSCP beyond 2028, enabling MSB to complete its 

master plan and providing the resources to maintain the State’s significant investment in the 

MSB campus.  

 

For these reasons I urge you to vote a favorable report on House Bill 366  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Stephanie Smith  



 
 

 


